       MINUTES OF USSVI TARHEEL BASE MEETING
               HELD ON APRIL 2, 2016 AT THE

                               CAFÉ CAROLINA                                                                                                                                                                                                       
                                       CARY, NC 
   Before the start of the Base meeting, 3 Subvets (The 3 B’s- Bill, Bob, and Butterbean) met for breakfast at the IHOP in Cary, NC.   
    Due to a conflict in scheduling at the American Legion Post #67, the Base meeting venue was changed to the Café Carolina in Cary. Tarheel Base Commander Dave Campbell called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM with two blasts of the diving alarm. Base Secretary Bill Lowe led the 24 Subvets present in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Tarheel Base Chaplain Gene Rutter rendered the opening prayer.
                          INTRODUCTIONS 

     Commander Dave asked all WWII Subvets to stand and introduce themselves. A total of 3 WWII Subvets were present- Robert Andrews, Joe Clark, and Marty Kirwan.  All present gave this group of “Greatest Generation Heroes” a hearty round of applause. Jim Wallace stated no new Base members were in attendance. Introductions by the remaining Subvets were belayed at this meeting due to the confines of the restaurant.
                    TOLLING OF THE LOST BOATS

     The Tolling of the Lost Boats Ceremony for the months of March and April was conducted by Jim Davis and Tom McFadden. Jim read the recounts of the 8 submarines lost in March and the 5 lost in April. Tom tolled the bell in solemn remembrance of our shipmates who paid the ultimate sacrifice for their country.
                      GOOD OF THE ORDER
                                                                                                      HOLLAND CLUB  
Holland Club Coordinator Jim Davis stated he has two awards scheduled for the June Base meeting. Also, Jim has rocker patches available for Holland Club members to designate how long they have been in the Holland Club- 5, 10, 15 years, etc.           
    SPEAKER- No speaker scheduled for today’s Base meeting. 
                                      REPORTS
1- Commander Dave Campbell- Dave, a member of the Navy League, reported on attending a very good and informative Navy League presentation by RADM John Padgett. He covered the downsizing of the # of submarines in the US Navy. At the current rate, there will only 41 SSN’s in 5 years.  This will result in a shortage of subs in the Pacific. Replacements (SSBNX’s) for the aging Trident subs will take away funds for new SSN’s.  Dave thanked Joe Clark for obtaining the diving alarm from Chuck Jensen to be used for the opening and closing of Base Meetings.  
2- Base Vice Commander Jim Davis had no report other than Holland Club items.    
3- Base Secretary Bill Lowe entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the last Tarheel Base meeting held on February 6, 2016 as posted on the NC Subvets website. Motion was made, seconded, and passed for approval of minutes as posted.
4- Base Treasurer Tom McFadden reported: Previous total balance - $12032.93. End of March balances-Regular Account- $11,164.83; Events- $491.26 with a total end of March balance of $11,656.09. Total account balance drop of $376.84 was due to the following: Recognizing Pearl Harbor Dinner expense of $319.18 (events account); Recognizing expenses (operating account) associated with SK merchandise- BC Patch: $197.75, National SK: $121.45; Donation for Vest (Tony Valovich) Fund (Asheville Base): $50.00; American Submariner (SSN-21 Sponsorship: $30.00; plus additional reimbursable expenses. The approved moving of Base accounts from PNC Bank is in the process of becoming unnecessary since PNC Bank will hopefully recognize the Tarheel Base as a 501© 3 (non-  profit) organization. This will eliminate the monthly service charges on the Base accounts. The bank manager is reviewing the Base supplied documents and will make the final determination very soon.   Currently Tarheel Base membership stands at 123 regular and no associate members.  
5- Recruiter/Membership Chairman Butterbean Dixon- Butterbean stressed the need for a Tarheel Base COB who will be the point of contact for the Base. Former Tarheel Base Commander Jerry Emerson stepped forward and volunteered to take on that job. Good going Jerry!    
6-  All Clear Editor/ Website Master Paul Hiser were not present.                                                                                                                 7- Tarheel Base Storekeeper and Public Relations Officer Jim Wallace did not have his usual “store” of items for sale during the meeting due to rain and the change of location for the Base meeting. Jim will be planning another community service project before the next meeting. Also, Jim had available Tarheel Base business cards for distribution to Subvets.     
8-S.E. Regional Commander Dick Kanning- Dick made a motion for the Tarheel Base to donate $200.00 to the St. Mary’s Submarine Museum.  The motion was seconded and passed. He mentioned the USSVI Scholarship Program and said 99.2 per cent of donations to this fund go toward supporting the scholarships. This year 73 candidates are in the running for these scholarships that are about evenly distributed between high school and college students. Dick reminded all that only 28 days are left to submit National awards nominations. In other words, get on the ball and nominate your worthy shipmates!      
 9- District 1 Commander Dave Campbell- Commander Dave and S.E. Regional Commander Dick Kanning attended the Sailor of the Awards Ceremony in Norfolk, VA recently. They were impressed with all of the winners and proud of the District 1 donation level given to support this outstanding program. In addition, Dave covered the following- A- LCOL Bernie Donato has recorded the Veteran’s History of 3 Base members and Dave was one of them. It took 3 hours and she made him 10 copies of the interview. B- Dave will follow up on possible torpedo trailer modifications. C- An inquiry will be made to the Nat. Greene Base Commander as to what name was submitted for the I-40 Business Highway. D- Dave asked Gene Rutter to report on the Moonshine Mountain Memorial. Gene stated he, along with Gene Ipox, have arranged for Scott Mason and his filming crew to be at the memorial on April 7, 2016 at 5:00 PM. Asheville Base Subvets will be in charge of taking care of setup at the memorial and will be in attendance for the shoot. They will be filming an episode of the WRAL Tarheel Traveler TV Show. The date this segment will air on WRAL TV5 is scheduled for May 18th or May 19th.  As a note, the Yancey County Manager and a reporter from a local newspaper were present during the filming. All thanked Gene Rutter for all his work in bringing about this very important Subvet Public Exposure Project. E- The Hampton Roads Base is supporting the Annual Submarine Birthday Ball to be held in Norfolk, VA on April 16, 2016. Tickets are still available, but are going fast!
  10- North Carolina Subvets Commander Gene Ipox was not present.
  11- National Treasurer Paul Hiser was not present.  
                                         OLD BUSINESS
Upcoming Parades-  Wilmington Azalea Festival Parade is scheduled for Saturday, April 9th with a District meeting to follow. E-mails have been sent out with all the pertinent information. 
Memorial Day Parade in Thomasville on Monday, May 30th- Jerry Leppart has volunteered to transport the torpedo trailer to and from this parade. As it stands now, Subvets Jim Davis, Bob Govern, and Bill Lowe will be riders in his truck.
                             NEW BUSINESS
1- Upcoming events: SER 2016 Conference in Mobile, AL- Wednesday April 20th thru Saturday April 23rd. 
2-   2016 NC Subvets Burnsville Memorial- Friday May 20th- Saturday May 21, 2016. 
3- USSVI National Convention will be held in Reno, NV on August 15th thru August 20th 2016.
4- Frans Van Baars stated he could come up with a plan for making a lightweight Styrofoam torpedo to place on the parade trailer. An update will be forth coming.            
                        OPEN FLOOR
1- The idea of holding Base meetings in the evening on week days to encourage more participation was discussed. It appeared the majority of the Subvets present were in favor of giving it a try- possibly on a limited basis.  
                       RAFFLE RESULTS                                                                                                                                  
 Raffle Czar Henry Hagwood conducted the 50/50 raffle drawing and Gary Lew was the big winner of $55.50. A thank you goes out to Gary for donating $50.00 of his winnings back to the Base treasury.
                         BENEDICTION

Gene Rutter offered up the closing prayer. 
                        ADJOURNMENT                                      Meeting was adjourned at: 11:30AM with three blasts of the diving alarm. The next Tarheel Base meeting will be held on June 4, 2016
.

